The Oil Drum: Australia/New Zealand | The Bullroarer - Monday 17th November B&@8//anz.theoildrum.com/node/4773

Environmental groups are horrified at a "radical" turn in the National government's
climate-change policy just a week after the election. Under a confidence-and-supply
agreement with ACT, the emissions trading scheme (ETS) will be put on hold during a
review and a thermal-power generation ban will be lifted.

Tasmania's Master Builders Association has cautioned the Premier David Bartlett
against agreeing to a national six-star energy efficiency standard for new housing. The
MBA says the matter is up for discussion at the Council of Australian Governments
Meeting later this month. It warns the Tasmanian housing market is in a difficult
position because of the global financial problems, and any rash decision at COAG could
increase housing costs by $10,000.

Improving the energy efficiency (and public transport access) of new housing in Australia has
to be one of our highest priorities and one where we get the greatest bang for the buck. As it
stands, we are digging ourselves deeper into a hole with exactly the wrong kind of new
housing.

As the new National government charts its course toward the brighter future promised
to the electorate, John Key and his team will undoubtedly be mindful of avoiding the
imposition of unnecessary regulations and restrictions, but also reviewing and removing
those that are unnecessary.

The Age: Women drive up.train, tram crush

MORE women than ever before are using public transport, with a study showing that
female commuters make about 1 million more trips each week than men. This surge in
patronage indicates that women — who use public transport to reach leisure activities as
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well as their places of work — are behind the boom that has left the system buckling
under record overcrowding.

Herald Sun: Call for national biofuels institute

AUSTRALIA should establish a national biofuels institute to improve collaboration
between local biofuels researchers, a report recommends.

The Australian Academy of Technological Sciences and Engineering (ATSE) report said
such an institute should resemble the Global Carbon Capture and Storage Institute or
the Australian Solar Institute, which is still being developed.

Herald Sun: Transport bureaucrats spend $3.3m on new Victorian offices

PUBLIC transport bureaucrats have won a multi-million-dollar office facelift as
commuters continue to suffer cramped conditions. The Brumby Government's recently
formed Department of Transport had $3.3 million spent on a new fitout at its Collins St
offices in March. The money would have bought three new three-carriage trains.

INVESTMENT in Australia's renewable energy sector has failed to take off, totalling just
$3 billion in the eight years since the scheme was introduced.

Modelling by the Energy Supply Association of Australia estimates that a $23 billion
investment in renewable energy will be required to achieve the federal Government's
goal of doubling the market share of renewable energy from 10 per cent to 20 per cent
by 2020.

Uncertainty over interim Mandatory Renewable Energy Targets (MRET) beyond 2010,
which is slated to be announced in early 2009, has been the key reason for investment
in the sector stalling, according to "2020 Vision", a new report from Ernst & Young on
the investment challenges and opportunities of meeting the target.
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